st. francis



jackson 2-2300 ext. 239

180 remsen street brooklyn, n. y. 11201

office of the franciscan

college

Dear Franciscan,

The yearbook, which you have just finished, is the culmination of over a year of hard work. It was not the work of a single person, but the combined efforts of the staff, publishers, and photographers.

In appreciation for their work in making this yearbook possible, I would like to thank: Professor John Clifford, the moderator; Charles McAllister, Richard Kascsak, Robert Deifel, Kevin Kempf, and Charles Randall, the editors; Frank Ball and Eddie Adams, from New City Printing; and a special thanks to George Rubens and Charles Rossi of Lorstan-Thomas Studios.

The year which it took to put this yearbook out was not an easy one. I hope that you have enjoyed what you have seen in the book, and that it will bring back many memories for years to come.

Along with the staff, I wish you success in the future, and a happy and healthy life.

Very truly yours,

James J. Mitchell

Editor-in-Chief